
 

 

February, 2015 

I hope everyone is staying warm. It finally feels like winter when I was a kid. SNOW 

& COLD. We had our seminar at Neil’s house on Saturday, February 7th. (There, I 

finally got the date right) Around 2 dozen people were there. He has quite a shop. A 

few of the things we saw were drilling the bore, milling a flat, rifling and fitting a 

breech plug  I couldn’t begin to name all the types of machinery he has and the shop 

is nice enough to be a house. Thanks for the invite Neil, we had a great time. (see the 

web site for some pictures) 

Our next function is the blanket shoot on March 7th. Bill Grubaugh is shoot host. It’s a 

Saturday shoot so it will start around 10:00. Remember, bring a prize with a value 

around $10. Hopefully the weather will warm up over the next two weeks. 

Now, I want to make everyone aware of a shoot date change. Our April shoot is now 

on the 18th. The Pheasants Forever youth event at Campbell’s range is on April 11th. 

Four to six of our members work at the event and I didn’t want the conflict with our 

shoot. So the APRIL SHOOT DATE HAS BEEN CHANGED TO APRIL 18TH!! Still a 

Saturday so it will start around 10:00 but remember we will be repairing the racks 

prior to starting. 

See you in March. 

Your Pres, Rick  


